Northeast OH MMRS

Meeting Minutes

August 5, 2011
Welcome by Ken Folsom at 1014 at LCEMA with around the room introductions done;
(No sign-in list provided)

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Committee Reports

Executive Committee: This committee will hold a meeting in the near future.
Working Groups:

Functional Needs: Karen Seidman reported work continues on the Red Cross roll and responsibilities. MRC members will play a big roll in the shelters. Background checks for shelter workers remain a big issue that once again propelled us into a discussion of Red Cross’ role.
Training / Education: NEOMMRS Annual Conference evaluations were passed out. Asked group to be prepared to comment at the next meeting.
CEUs for Nurses are an ongoing problem for us. There would appear to be no clear solution.
Exercise Working Group: CRI / Hospital exercise is on track for September 14th & 15th.
Beth Gatlin reported on the July 13th Decontamination drill. 24 hospitals took part; decon systems were set up and tested with simulated patients. Call outs for personnel were tested / time studies. A second drill will be held next summer. Some discussion was held on how LEPC could be involved in this drill.

CRI – Jared McQuiston reported that the CDC is relaxing its exercise rules and will change to a 5 year cycle.

The TAR matrix will go away. The functional exercise for 2011 will still be a go.

A new doxycycline fact sheet is out.

Special Note: Janine sent her regards to the body.

Regional Reports:
Hospital Reports: Beth Gatlin reported that the new grant year has started and 27 hospitals will split up 1.5 million. 7 hospitals have POD plans. 4 hospitals are working on surge plans. Some of the training that will be held in the future includes RAD training, active shooter training, and BDLS.
Side bar: Air monitoring is a requirement during decon. Most hospitals do not have the equipment to do it.

EMA: Ken reported that HazMat Ops class received very good reviews.
Red Cross: Bob Magree reported that the Coms conference went very well. Amateur Radio had an outstanding presentation.

Good of the Order:
We may include the hospital move as a topic at the next NEOMMRS Conference.

Next meeting is the 9th of September at Lake County EMA

Meeting adjourned @ 1113.

Respectfully submitted,

Vince Gildone
